
 



By this communication, the Executive Local Committee and Local Council of Vigilance and Justice of 
Section 304 of the National Miners’ and Metalworkers’ Union of the Mexican Republic, express our 
solidarity with the comrades of the United Steelworkers and the other unions that find themselves in 
the process of negotiations with the company ASARCO, affiliate of Grupo Mexico, in five locals in Arizona 
and Texas. 
 
We understand that our Steelworker brothers and sisters have maintained a permanent mobilization 
against the Company’s intentions to nullify gains for workers, which include the imposition of drug and 
alcohol testing, changes in the attendance policy, a reduction in the number of permitted absences in 
the case of a family medical emergency, elimination of labor-management civil rights committees and 
radical changes in the grievance procedure, among other things. 
 
The Local Executive Committee and the Local Council of Vigilance and Justice of Section 304 of the 
National Miners’ and Metalworkers’ Union of the Mexican Republic reaffirm our disposition of 
supporting and accompanying our brothers and sisters of the Steelworkers at ASARCO in the way and at 
the moment that they deem it convenient, so that our past will be respected and our future assured. 
 
We bid farewell to you, repeating our support and the best wishes for a fast and favorable resolution. 
 

Attentively, 
“Evolution and Work” 
Adan Ramirez Silva, Local General Secretary 
 
Juan Antonio Corpus Hernández 
Local Secretary of Work 
 
Octavio Marín Álvarez 
Secretary of the Local Council of Vigilance and Justice 

 
 

 


